BAMTA Board Minutes

October 17, 2012
Attendance:  Mitzi Babb, Heather Hall, Robin Katz, Martha Thompson,

                     Norma Schattke, Carol Wickham-Revier, MicheleWooten   

                    Absent:  Lacey Wheeler

Minutes read and approved with one correction - National Convention Travel expense reimbursement for President is $500.00 not $650.00.  Action:  secretary will make change in past minutes.
Treasurer Report: 
· Checking balance - $6043.00.     Savings balance - $6293.00

· Action:  Tax Exemption payment due in October
· Action:  Reminder to all members at general meeting that BAMTA dues should be paid.
CU Collegiate Chapter

· Request BAMTA board to approve joint sponsorship of Boulder Concerto Festival.
1. Board felt the concerto festival would provide opportunities for Federated concerto students to perform with an orchestra
2. Board recognizes the concerto festival could potentially encourage broader range of instrumental participation in this event and may expand BAMTA membership to instrumental instructors beyond piano.
3. Questions raised by board:  cost; which concertos selected; who will provide the space; who will develop audition guidelines. 
· Request to co-host summer music camp
1. Concern raised  by board - camp may draw students away from summer activities in their home studio
2. Summer camp should offer areas of study that are not met at home studios e.g. composition or ensemble.
· Invitation will be emailed to Harumi Tabler and another CU Collegiate member to attend next BAMTA board meeting 1-16-13 to discuss questions and concerns raised by board.
· Decision:  BAMTA board would implement any joint activities in 2014.  10-17-12 #1
MPF:

· Email canceling two duets (Schubert and Irish Tune at C level) was read and discussed.  Action:  will be brought up at the general meeting; the duets will not be cancelled unless absolutely necessary.

· Discrepancy in final numbers of participants (272 or 274) will be worked out over the coming weeks.
BAMTA piano at Harvest Baptist Church:  Action:  Mitzi will review the contract to ensure that the piano is recognized property of BAMTA and not church property.
Next BAMTA Board Meeting:  January 16, 9:15 a.m.
